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Oakley and Deane Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on 3rd October   2019

Present: Mr. Hewitt (Chairman), Mr Bullions and Dr. Johnstone.  
1. Apologies
Apologies were received from Mr. Bealing, Mr. Paler and Mrs. Smith and from Mrs. Taylor (Borough Councillor) 
 
2. Minutes of the meeting held on 5th September, having been circulated to all members prior to the meeting were approved by the Committee and signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting.

3. Planning Applications

19/02442/LBC 1 Breach Farm House. Installation of replacement windows. Members had no comments and no objections.

19/02425/HSE 1 Water Ridges. Erection of   two storey side and part single/part two storey rear extensions following demolition of existing detached garage. Members had no comments and no objections.

19/02475/HSE 29 St Johns Piece. Erection of a two storey side extension. Members had no comments and no objections.

19/02211/HSE Crimbles Cottage, 5 Oakley Lane. Erection of a two storey rear extension. Members had no comments and no objections.

19/02448/HSE 1 Stour Road. Erection of single storey side and rear extensions. Raising of existing flat roof over hall, partial garage conversion and tiled pitched roof to front bay window. Members had no comments and no objections

 
  

4. The Committee noted the following decisions: 

	19/01906/FUL
	Removal of a window and replacement with a door to provide an additional to offices. Holbrook House Oakley Lane.
	Granted

	19/01877/TWRN
	Fell 5 beech trees. 64a Lightsfield
	Granted

	18/03367/FUL
	Erection of timber stable building and change of use of land for the keeping of horses. Dell Farm  
	Granted



5. Other Planning Issues:

19/02134/ADV 32 Oakley Lane – a letter of objection to the process undertaken by the Committee and the decision reached was sent to the Chairman of the PC. The Planning Committee felt that no change in their decision could be made as all the facts were in their possession at the time. The application will be referred to DC if the Borough are minded to approve it, due to the number of objections received, and so residents will have the opportunity to express their objections in person to the Committee.  

· 19/01545/FUL 40 Oakley Lane. This application will be referred to DC on 9th October. Mr Hewitt will represent the Parish at the meeting and will attend the site viewing on 4th October at 1.30pm.

·  Revision to NP to reflect changes to Local Plan: at the meeting with head of Planning Policy in September, the clerk and Mr. Parry were advised that the Government quota for new housing was being increased and that this would be reflected in the Local Plan update. Unless the Neighbourhood Plan was updated to reflect the plan, it would by default become out of synch and therefore be invalid. The Borough suggested that either a new team could be assembled to work to update the NP,  or the Borough could do it on our behalf. Dr Johnstone was concerned that the Borough may have political alliances that the residents would not, and that what is in the best interests of Oakley may be subsumed in the ‘ bigger picture’ for the Borough as a whole. She also asked that if the NP could at a stroke be overwritten with the change in quota from Central Government, was it worth the huge effort in updating and having another examination and referendum. The clerk will contact the Borough to ask what other villages and towns with NP are doing about the required updates.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Meon Road signage: the clerk has raised this with the Borough twice and been refused, but Mr. Hewitt requested that as the development at Mendip Gardens was allowed to have signage, the shops at Meon Road (particularly Honeysuckle Interiors) should be able to have signage from Oakley Lane. The clerk will ask the Borough councillors for advice.

· 15 Hill Road: Mr. Hewitt informed members that the height of the garage was .5m higher than in the approved plans, and that two small windows on the North Elevations had been replaced with one large one, and requested the clerk to contact the Borough Council to inform them.

· 1 Folletts Close: Mr. Hewitt informed members that doors had been attached to the car port approved earlier in the year by BDBC and requested the clerk to contact the Borough to inform them.  

· Meeting at St Leonard’s with Bewley Homes/Wates: the clerk informed members that she had been contacted by Wates and Bewley Homes regarding a plan for a further 110 houses in Station Road. A public exhibition will be held at St Leonards on October 15th and before the meeting is open to the public, there is an opportunity for Parish and Borough Councillors to preview the plans and speak to the representatives.  
 
 
6. Date of the next meeting was agreed to be Wednesday 17th October 2019.  
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